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The forty-sixth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 11:00 a.m. PST.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Bill Quade, Craig Sharkey, Robert Voltmann and Terry Willert
Absent - Buddy Covert and Rich Schweitzer
Woody Chambers from OOIDA was also present and will likely be named to replace Rick Craig on the UCR Board.

Self-introductions were made by those in attendance who also advised of any updates to their state’s UCR enforcement.
Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules. 
The agenda was approved.

The minutes of the December 10, 2009, Board meeting were approved.
Bill Quade provided the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA) update.  The Office of Management and Budget (OMB) has determined that the 2010 UCR fee Notice of Proposed Rulemaking is significant and will review the rulemaking.
Mr. Quade advised that, as an option for the states, FMCSA Administrator Ann Ferro asked whether states could collect under existing fee structure for 2010.  It is not clear whether this would be a legal option and whether it would require its own rulemaking. 
Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR System Subcommittee and the UCR Best Practices Subcommittee.  With regard to registration performance measures/requirements for states, it appears that the percentage of registrations is the only thing that can be measured. Other measures are controversial and not defined. 
Sandy Bowling provided the report of the UCR registration system of the State of Indiana’s Department of Revenue (INDOR).   Some states are issuing tickets for failure to pay 2007 UCR, but FMCSA has removed that info from its website.  She asked that it be brought back for enforcement purposes. Bill Quade will check to see if this is possible.
INDOR is working with the Depository Subcommittee to get the depository function on the INDOR system.  Ms. Bowling asked the states to check their reports regularly, especially the returned checks report, so that the states can take action against those carriers. About 75 carriers paid on line using credit cards and then disputed the charges.  She will bill the states for money sent to the states that was subsequently disputed by carrier and returned by INDOR.

Bob Pitcher provided the report of the Industry Advisory Subcommittee (IAS).  The IAS met this morning and brought newest member, Mr. Chambers, up to speed on the UCR.  The IAC written report to the National Conference of State Transportation Specialists (NCSTS) dated January 5, 2010, was accepted as the IAS report. See Exhibit A. 
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  If OMB has any questions, he asked that the Revenue and Fees subcommittee be contacted.  To date, UCR 2009 collections are over $80 million from approximately 231,000 carriers.  There are approximately 110,000 unregistered carriers that would account for approximately $16 million, if registered. 
Barb Hague provided the report of the Procedures Subcommittee.  To avoid confusion, the 2010 UCR form was removed from the NCSTS website.
Frank LaQua provided the report of the Audit Subcommittee.  He discussed carrier audit possibilities using IRP and IFTA programs and advised that it is a good idea to pre-populate the application form before it is sent to the carriers. 
Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  See Exhibit B. Tom Klingman recommended that rules be developed to address states that are slow in making depository payments.
Avelino Gutierrez provided an update of state enforcement penalties document. See Exhibit C.
Future Board meetings are scheduled for:


Thursday, February 11, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference


Thursday, March 11, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EST by teleconference


Thursday, April 8, 2010, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

Old, New Matters

Avelino Gutierrez provided the letters from Texas Governor Perry and Texas Department of Transportation (TXDOT) Chairman Vandergriff, and a revised Texas UCR State Plan changing the state agency that administers the UCR from TXDOT to the Texas Department of Motor Vehicles.  See Exhibit D.
Avelino Gutierrez advised that the NCSTS Executive Committee voted that only Executive Committee members would be eligible for nomination to the UCR Board.
Regarding the option of billing for 2010 UCR fees using the 2009 fees and later doing a rebilling at the new rate, Sandy Bowling will check whether the INDOR system could be modified to accommodate this billing method.  
NCSTS will submit a request to FMCSA to remove the variable of deleting intrastate only vehicles from the fleet count to simplify the system.
The Board adjourned at ​​​1:00 p.m. PST.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on February 11, 2010
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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